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Additional Case Information:

CNA following Escape Investigation 2022-0065, with regards to the potential escape of RTR in Loch Awe. 

Paperwork completed 01/06/2022 by , shadowed by .

Water peaty and dark, difficult to observe the net below the waterline. 2 lifted empty nets examined and no repairs and holes 

observed. This is reflected in the records with a lot of zero return net checks. Site manager  observed that from experience 

from the site the nets don't get as much wear on them as in seawater lochs. Majority of nets have been upgraded to 152kg 

breaking strength. This is significantly over what is required. All older nets that are currently on site are planned to replace 

when the cage are harvested out. 2 Dead fish observed in in 2 pens. Overall populations looking very healthy. Fish get 

harvested at 3-3.5kg mark and they aim to have all larger fish harvested over the next weeks to avoid holding large fish in the 

hot months over the summer, as these are more susceptible to the warmer temperatures. Water temperature can get very 

warm in the loch over the summer. Pipes in place for regular harvests taking place are covered in extra netting as a 

precautionary measure in case pipes burst. All new nets on site have a double layer of mesh at the top 1 m above the water 

line, extending to 1 m below the waterline. This is mostly in place to deter otters and avoid any damage they might cause near 

the waterline. 

Net strength testing record and procedure received and checked 30/09/2022. 
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 
 

SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 
 
BUSINESS NO FB0456  DATE OF VISIT  07/06/2022 
SITE NO FS0268  SITE NAME  Tervine 
CASE NO 20220191  INSPECTOR   
 

ENHANCED CONTAINMENT INSPECTION 
 

An enhanced inspection to ascertain the risk of escape from the fish farm was conducted in 
accordance with the Aquaculture and Fisheries (Scotland) Act 2007.  
 
The visit consisted of an inspection of facilities, records and the provision of advice. 
 
a) Inspection of i) escape incidents and ii) contingency procedures 
 
The site meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. No recommendations 
made or further action required. 
 
b)i) Inspection of records relating to equipment, facilities and the site 
 
The following recommendations are made for improvement.  
 
It is recommended that net inspection and strength testing must be carried out following a 
documented procedure based on manufacturers advice and using a quality control system 
in accordance with A Code of Good Practice for Scottish Finfish Aquaculture (CoGP) (Chapter 
3, point 4.22). 
 
It is also recommended that net testing should be undertaken from representative sections 
in the net base, side wall and above the waterline, in accordance with A Code of Good Practice 
for Scottish Finfish Aquaculture (CoGP) (Chapter 3, point 4.23). 
 
b)ii) Inspection of records relating to training 
 
The site meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. No recommendations 
made or further action required. 
 
b)iii) Inspection of records relating to procedures and risk assessments 
 
The site meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. No recommendations 
made or further action required. 
 
c) Inspection of the site and site equipment 
 
The site meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. No recommendations 
made or further action required. 








